
Public Comment Form
Sinclair & Route K Roundabout

We would appreciate hearing your thoughts about this project. You may make comments on this form 
and leave it with City staff at today’s meeting; or take it home to fill out. Please write legibly, include 
contact information, and sign your comment form.

Comment forms can be mailed to: Allison Anderson, P.E.
Public Works - Engineering Division 
City of Columbia 
PO Box 6015 
Columbia, MO 65205

Comments may also be faxed to....(573) 874-7266
or forwarded via E-mail to... pubw(5>CoMo.aov

(please include “Sinclair & Route K Roundabout” in the subject line and 
provide your name and contact infomiation.)

Please send comments bv Mav 23, 2019. Thank vou for vour input!
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Sinclair & Route K Roundabout 

On Line Comments: 
 

Public Works, 
I own and live in the Cascades home that lies closest to the intersection of Sinclair and Route 
K.  I recently attended the public meeting regarding the preliminary plan for the relocation of 
south Sinclair and the construction of a roundabout at Route K, and I wanted to provide 
comments. 

1. I would very much like to see the relocated Sinclair road begin its curve eastward further 
south, so as to minimize the impact to my property and to the neighborhood walking trail. 
The current proposal shows the new road in very close proximity to the walking trail, and 
shows the buffer of trees between the trail and the road eliminated.  At the meeting, we 
were told that the new road, as currently depicted, could be as close as 24 feet from the 
walking trail. For safety and aesthetic reasons, I would like to preserve this tree buffer 
and not have the new road begin so close to the walking trail. The tree buffer shields my 
property from the road.  Cars drive very fast up and down Sinclair—they like to hit the 
gas as they turn off of Route K and speed north. I have young children, and they play in 
my backyard and ride bikes on the walking trail (along with lots of other families and kids 
in the neighborhood). The idea that the road will be so close to the trail and my 
backyard, with no trees in between, is very alarming. I would ask that the buffer of trees 
please, please be preserved and that the relocated Sinclair begin further south of my 
property, alongside the park (where the trail is much further from the road).  

2. The preliminary plan calls for the roundabout to be lighted, but no detail is provided as to 
the lighting.  I know that lighting is required so that drivers can see and navigate the 
roundabout, but I want to stress that this is a residential area. I would like to see the 
lighting designed to minimize light pollution and be in keeping with the residential 
character of the area. 

Thank you, 

Amanda Miller 

              

Hi there, 
I live in the Cascades neighborhood and my house backs up to Sinclair Road. I wanted to 
express some concerns about the proposed changes to Sinclair and the new round-about.  
 
The current design shows the relocation beginning near the Cascades walking trail as it runs 
along Sinclair, and the removal of buffer trees between the walking trail and the road. I watch as 
families, kids, and people of all ages walk and bike on our trail daily. Having the road so close to 
our trail concerns me for their safety, as well as, the increased noise and the removal of trees. I 
would like to see the relocation of Sinclair begin further south, where the walking trail is further 
from the road, and would like the buffer trees between the trail and Sinclair preserved as much 
as possible.  
 
I also have concerns about water drainage in the area. My neighbors and I have had 
unprecedented amounts of standing water in our yards that has backed up from the Sinclair 
easement this year. There is no where for the water to drain and south Sinclair itself is often 
partially covered by water. This has caused a safety issue on our walking trail as slippery moss 



now covers it and children and adults fall regularly (I see them out my window!). Our yard and 
several neighbor’s yards is almost impossible to mow in certain areas right now. I’m also 
concerned about a growing mosquito infestation because of standing water. Please make sure 
the road changes and any tree removal won’t make this issue worse. Are there ways to actually 
improve the drainage with the road design?  
 
Thank you for considering our concerns, 
Rachel Tiemeyer 

              

I like the current plan (proposal #1) for this roundabout and am glad it's being done as the 

opening of the new school will greatly increase traffic. At some point, Sinclair road will need to 

be widened. 

john bennett 

              

I think there are more places in need of a roundabout. For example, the road off of Rt. k and Old 

Plank, bear the new gas station. There are tons of accidents there ! I live in the gates on old 

plank and don't see a problem with Sinclair, old plank and route k. I recommend above and also 

paving the decaying road on old plank too! 

Amanda Toepk 

              

As a resident of the Oak Park neighborhood and frequent traveler on both Sinclair and Old 

Plank, I am of the opinion that the intersection does NOT need any improvement at this time, 

especially for $1 million+. The traffic turning onto/from Sinclair or Old Plank from K is never 

backed up, and there is more than enough visibility to slow down if traffic does slow down. I also 

can't see the logic why re-aligning Sinclair/Old Plank would be beneficial, as those going 

Northwest would likely take Scott Blvd and those going Northeast would likely take 

K/Providence. In actuality, the roundabout would significantly limit traffic speed down Route K 

without any additional benefit to those coming/going from Sinclair or Old Plank. I believe a 

MUCH better use of the funds (along with likely additional/future funds) would be turning 

Providence and K into four lanes until at least Hill Creek Rd. Recurrent issues I've encountered 

include 3-4 dozen cars lined up at the 163/Providence light EVERY MORNING from 7-9am 

(perhaps a roundabout would be better here?). Also, cars turning left from southbound K onto 

Hill Creek stop traffic routinely, with no way to go around with only a 2-lane road. 4 lanes would 

VASTLY improve the danger zone that is the 4-->2 lane transition on South Providence where a 

daily wreck is expected. Based on utility alone, I'd be shocked to see a roundabout put in at 

Sinclair/Old Plank. But including the cost of $1.2 million, it would be irresponsible of Public 

Works to proceed. Thanks for taking the time to read, and I'd highly recommend a utilization 

study prior to any construction. 

Blake Welschmeyer 



The intersection of K and Old Plank is much more dangerous. Put it there instead of on K and 

Sinclair. I've lived here for 20 years and have seen many bad wrecks at Old Plank and K. The 

increased traffic has also lead to excessive speeding by many. 

James Aldridge 

              

Is there a plan to address the grade of the hill west of this proposed roundabout? While I 

understand how a roundabout could potentially alleviate traffic when the new middle school is 

open I do have concerns about a roundabout at the bottom of a steep hill during inclement 

weather. This hill is already problematic when there is snow/ice on the roads. In order to make it 

up the hill traveling west you need to have a little momentum to not slide back down or let your 

tires spin. Also, when traveling down the hill or east I think that sliding directly into a roundabout 

could be dangerous for traffic. Please share the plans you have to address this roundabout and 

snow/ice. 

Kylene 

              

I agree that the Roundabout is a good idea. I live in Smith Hatchery road and there is no good 

alternate route to get into town. What is your proposed route for people on Old a Plank and 

Smith Hatchery while this work is being done? How long will the work take? 

Mary DeFroy 

              

I love roundabouts!! My only suggestion would be to budget for ad and social media post about 

the rules of roundabouts. I think the more education people receive would improve people's 

perceptions and increase safety! 

Kelly MacNevin 

              

I believe a roundabout will be beneficial for two reasons: will improve safety and reduce the 

speed for travelers on that road and improve traffic flow. I hope this project can move forward 

with no issues. 

Jered Bare 

              

I like the moving of Sinclair to align with Old Plank, however I worry about traffic coming from 

the west over the hill and there being accidents. 

ASHLEY BROWN 



Support 

Jon Law Hardin 

              

There are plenty of places for a traffic circle. Out in the country along a rural highway that 

actually functions as a highway from a community (McBaine) is not one of them. 

Jessica L Orsini 

              


